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Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, January 8, 1990

Present: Rachel Reinstein, Chairman, Edwin Rowehl, William
Suydam, Jr., Madeleine Henley, AA, Elizabeth Shaw,
Secretary/Bookkeeper.

Meeting called to order at 7:30.
Chris Joseph, Police Chief, met to go over his monthly report.

Chris reported that a person taken into custody set fire to the
rug in the cruiser. Damage was minimal.

A decision was requested on the police policies and procedures.
policy. Selectmen were not ready to vote on the policy.

Parking on Main St. may be a problem once the Post 0ffice opens.
Chris will check with the State Highway Dept. and encourage no
parking areas in front of the new Post Office, Antrim Inn, Town
Office to Summer St. ,

Chris asked if it was possible to have the town purchase a fax
machine and distribute the expense throughout the departments.

Chris asked to have an executive session with the selectmen.
Rachel moved to go into an executive session to discuss
personnel, second, Bill Suydam, so moved.

Meeting called to order.

Chris discussed having a 9 to 5 secretary, 40 hour week,
secretary/dispatcher.

Keith Burke, & Paul Ruess reviewed the school payments.

Rachel moved that Mary Allen and Don Phelps will act for the
Selectmen to do the Stoddard line second Ed Rowehl, so moved.
Bill Suydam will try to go accompany them.

An Intent to Cut for Pheasant Run Trust was signed'for lot #1389.

The building permits which Harry Page has had for two and a half
vears were discussed. :

Bill Suydam moved to accept the minutes with a change to reflect
that the zoning inspector did not want to act on the old permits
since they were before his time. Second, Rachel Reinstein, so
moved.,

An abatement was approved for Mr. Hoag's property. Mr. Hoag
reports there is no building on the property.

The request for an abatement was denied on the McMahon property
on Pierce Lake.

Ed Rowehl moved to have the school sell the loam and split %the
revenue with the Town, Seccond, Rachel, Bill, so wmoved.



Madeleine will request they leave some for the park department.

Since the selectmen could not think of anyone to sit on the
school advisory board, Madeleine offered to attend the meeting on-
the 16th. The Selectmen accepted her offer.

Madeleine will contact Mark Tenney and ask that he speak to Stan
Dutton about the tree warden appointment.

Budgets were discussed.

Selectmen will meet on Tuesday, the 16th at 9:00 AM. to go over
all budgets.

Bid request were received for the printing of the Town Repart.
The Transcript was $400 lower than the other bids received.

Rachel moved to accept the Transcript's bids, second Ed, so
moved.

Meeting adjourned 10:15 ens



